EGHANA

January 2024



Dear Friends,

Anthony W. Zuapeawon is a student in his third year at our Bible college. He is in what we call our *Faithful Men* program. These men are on a type of work scholarship. We provide for them training, a place to stay, and money for food. They take classes, do required reading, work on their English, work in outreach ministries, and help our church as junior staff members. This program has proven to be quite effective.

Over the Christmas holidays, Anthony made a trip back to his home country of Liberia and brought us back these great reports. By the grace of God, Anthony did the following:



Conducted a Bible Club, with 25 saved



Shared the Gospel with friends, neighbors, and family



Won the younger brother of a fellow college student

Gotuday Everia



Preached the Gospel to two classes in a private school



Trained 27 members of his former church in soul winning for 5 days—after learning and practicing, they went out and won 30 souls; 5 visited church!

Prayer Requests: Please pray for God to continue to send us the right students to train for the ministry. To provide the opportunity for one man to be in the *Faithful Men* program, \$75 per month is needed. At present, there are four more men in Liberia who would like to join our program. We have other prospects as well. Please pray for God to provide sponsors for each of our students. Please contact me at tspreacher@gmail.com for more information. Support for our Bible college may be sent using the code "6181 Ghana College."

And, as usual, let me request that you pray for one of our missionary families. The Charles and Lindsey Osgood family have been a part of the work here since the beginning in 2006. Brother Osgood leads our *Faithful Men* program. You can learn more about the Osgoods' ministry at fbmi.org/missionary/Osgood.

Yours for souls,

Ted Speer, Pastor/Team Leader

OS OD

October / November 2023

Dear Friends,

Thank you for your faithful prayer and financial support!

Missions Medical Clinics

October 23-28, we partnered with Dr. Greg Waller and his ministry, *Truth for Today Medical Missions*, to conduct 6, one-day medical clinics in 6 villages where we have daughter churches. About 100 volunteers helped with the clinics. We had people helping to win souls, translate, work in the eye clinic, work in the medical clinic, translate for the doctors, work in registration, and help with crowd control.





It was such a blessing to see everyone work together to help care for those who came to the clinics. Everyone who came to the clinics heard a clear presentation of the Gospel; of these, over 1,100 people chose to believe on Christ for salvation! Several people who were helped at the clinics have visited our daughter churches, and some have made the decision to attend these churches. Please pray for these new converts to be established in the faith and to become disciples of Christ who help others to get saved. Please pray for the pastors who are working to follow up on all the people who came to the clinics. Pray that God will give them open doors to reach the friends and families of those who were helped at the clinics and to help those who did not put their faith in Christ alone for their salvation.

Converts/Disciples

In March of this year, I led Prince Akuoko to Christ. Through his influence, we have been able to win his mother and several of his friends to Christ. He has completed 10 of our church's discipleship lessons. I had asked prayer in an earlier prayer letter for him to get a job. Praise the Lord, he has gotten a good job! He has received some opposition from a coworker because of his stand for the doctrine of eternal security. Please pray for Prince to be a bold witness for Christ despite the opposition he is facing.

Melissa, one of my Sunday school class members, brought her mother Akua to church. Akua said she would like to join our church. This past Saturday, I was able to visit her, and she chose to believe on Christ for her salvation! Please pray for her to be established in the faith and to follow the Lord in baptism.

I started discipling a man named Kwabena a few weeks ago. We have gone through two discipleship lessons. He realizes the church he is going to is not preaching the true Gospel. Please pray for Kwabena to choose to come to our church and to grow.

In October, I was able to lead Millicent and Rita to Christ. Both ladies have visited our church. Pray that they will continue to come and that they will become disciples of Christ.

Trip to Sierra Leone

I am planning to make a trip to Sierra Leone in February. We will be conducting soul-winning training for a group of pastors there. Please pray for God to bless the soul-winning training and that it will result in many souls being saved in Sierra Leone.

In Christ.

Charles, Lindsey, and Josiah Osgood





